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Dear Parents,










12th February 2016

I would like to wish all our families a very happy and restful half term holiday.  We look forward to seeing the children again on Monday 22nd February.

Parent Consultations

The teaching staff were pleased to meet with parents earlier this week and I hope you enjoyed seeing your children’s work in the classrooms.  Found: A lady’s black scarf was left after parent consultations last Monday.   Please enquire at the office.  
The postponed Class 8 consultations, with Mr Cavendish, will now be held on Tuesday 23rd and Wednesday 24th February.  Please note, if you previously booked an appointment for Monday 8th February, it will now take place on Tuesday 23rd February.  If you previously booked for Tuesday 9th February, your appointment will now be on Wednesday 24th February.
Safer Internet Day 

On Tuesday it was Safer Internet day and Mr Whyte spoke to the children, in Assembly, about keeping themselves safe on the internet as well as about the importance of posting kind comments online.  The children then took part in class activities focusing on different aspects of staying safe online.
Digital Parenting Magazine

We have a few of the above magazines in the office reception area.  Please help yourself.  For further online parenting advice visit www.vodafone.com/parents. 
Naming the Fire Engine

Charlie Price, from Year 6, won our competition to name the new Fire Engine.  He won with the winning name, ‘Squirt’ drawn by our local Fire Officers in our showing Assembly today.

Year 4 Cake Sale

Well done to Pearl, Olivia, Daisy, Lily, Libby, Maggie and others from Class 8 who baked cakes today to sell in aid of the Animal Rescue Charity Centre (ARC).  The girls raised £168.67 and everyone enjoyed eating their cakes at break time!











Outdoor Week 14th - 18th March - Northgate Needs You!

We are planning an Outdoor Education Week in March with some incredible activities for the children.  In order for all of these activities to take place we will need some parent volunteers.  If you are available from 1.30pm - 3.00pm on any, or all, of the afternoons of the 14th, 15th, 16th or 17th March and are not afraid of getting your hands dirty (!) please leave your name at the school office and we will contact you if required.  
We are also looking for donations of items which would be useful for activities such as den building or natural art; items such as garden poles, bricks, sheeting and netting would all be useful.  If you have anything that you think may be of use, please leave your details at the school office.  Thank you.
Year 5 - Topic Plan change

Year 5 will be changing their topic plan for the Summer term.  The first half of the term will be ‘Beast Creator’ and will focus on animals.  The second half term will be ‘The Olympic Games’, looking at the run up to Rio 2016.
Year 6 - Victorian Express - Work sharing

On 21st March, at 2.45pm, Year 6 parents are invited into school to see the children’s topic work.  As part of their topic the children will require a Victorian costume for the day.  Girls will need a long skirt, white blouse, apron (optional), coif (Victorian headdress) and hair tied in a bun.  The boys will need to wear short trousers, long socks, a flat cap and a shirt.
Attendance

From February 2016, Hertfordshire County Council have reduced the number of permitted unauthorised absence sessions from 21 to 15 in the current and/or previous term.  (A session is the equivalent of half a day’s attendance).  In the light of these changes, and to follow good practice, we would ask that you ensure an Application for Leave of Absence Form is completed for all medical, holiday or emergency absences along with a covering letter and/or copy of the medical appointment letter.  Persistent unauthorised absences will be followed up by the Attendance Improvement Officer from HCC.

Reminder - Grammar and Punctuation Evening - Wednesday 9th March

I do hope that as many parents as possible will be able to come along from 6.30pm until 7.30pm for an explanation of our grammar and punctuation curriculum across the school.

S.O.S - Mid-day Supervisory Assistants required

We are looking for 2 Mid-day Supervisors, either 5 days a week or part-time.  Please enquire at the office. 

School Dinner Payments

The cost of school dinners until the Easter Break 2016 will be as follows:

Per day


Every Day

Wed


Friday


Wed+Fri

£2.30


£52.90


£11.50


£9.20


£20.70

Wisepay is the preferred method of payment; you can pay via the Northgate School website.  All dinner moneys must be paid in advance either weekly or half-termly.  If you child would like to change their dinner option, please complete and return the slip below on the first day back after half term.
Learning/ Pastoral Support Department

Lunchtime Clubs:

Chill out Club

As a way of supporting and improving lunchtimes, we would like to offer the children in KS2 initially, an opportunity to join our ‘Chill out Club’ run by Mrs Reed. This club will include a range of quiet activities that the children can take part in to promote a positive lunchtime and encourage social interactions with others. We have timetabled the ‘Chill out club’ to run as follows: 

Year 3: Monday (from 12.45 onwards), Year 4: Tuesdays (from 12.45 onwards), Year 5: Thursdays (from 12.45 onwards)

Year 6: We would like the Year 6 children to become mentors for Years 3-5 during these sessions and also to take part. 

If your child would like to attend ‘Chill Out club’ each week, there will be 20 places available for each Year group slot- 10 places per class. These will be allocated on a first come, first served basis. If you could please fill in the reply slip below and return to the office as soon as possible. If you would like the opportunity for your child to become a Year 6 mentor, please indicate this on the reply slip.  

Lunchtime TLC club

On a Friday lunchtime, Mrs Reed our new Pastoral Support Worker will be sending out invitations to join her for lunch. There will then be an opportunity for children to take part in different activities as a way of supporting wellbeing. 

Skipping club

We are also delighted to inform you that Mr Cavendish (Class 8 teacher), will be running a skipping club outside during lunchtimes on a Wednesday for all year groups. 

Northgate newspaper club: 

Mrs Eaton (TA in class 8) will be re-starting our popular Northgate newspaper! There will be a competition in school to choose the name of the newspaper and children will need to put in writing why they would like to join the editorial team. Application forms will be available from Mrs Eaton after the half term. Two children from each class will be given the opportunity to become part of the newspaper team for a term and each term a new team will be chosen. We would like for this to become a publication available via eSchools. More information to follow!

Yours sincerely,
L Hotson 

Headteacher
Community News
Advertising Businesses

Do you or any one that you know have a small business that you wish to advertise? St. Michael’s Parish Magazine has some advertising spaces for this year at a small cost.  Please contact  church@saintmichaelweb.org.uk for more details.

Are you already, or would you like to consider, working with children?

Herts Regional College are running an Information Evening at Windhill Children’s Centre on Thursday 17th March at 6.45pm.  A presentation will be followed by an informal question opportunity.  Courses, run at Windhill, include free introductory short daytime courses, Child Development, Early Years and Support work in Schools, Assertiveness, Paediatric First Aid and Childminding.  To attend the information evening contact Lucie Vincett-Wilson at HRC on 01992 411938 to reserve your place.
Grove Cottage
Get ‘thready’ for Grove Cottage with White Stuff - £5 per entry donated to Grove Cottage plus a chance to win £50 and a crafting holiday in Italy! Entry deadline by 10th March.  All local crafty people are asked to get involved.  Call into White Stuff in Bishop’s Stortford’s North Street and pick up a fabric patch to decorate, or decorate your own (14.8cmx21cm) £5 per entry will be donated to Grove Cottage.  There is also a great little Craft kit to purchase in store for only £6 with all profits to Grove Cottage.  For information go to www.whitestuff.com 
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____________________________________________________________________________________

School Dinner Payments - Second half of Spring Term 2016

Child’s name _________________________________________________
Class ______________________

My child will be changing their meal pattern this half term and will be:

a)
Having school meals every day 
□


d) Wed and Fri meals
□

b)
Having Wed Roast only

□


e) a home packed lunch
□

c)
Having Friday Favourites only
□
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___________________________________________________________________________________

Chill out Club

I would like my child to take part in ‘Chill out club’/ be a Year 6 mentor for ‘Chill out club’ 

(Please delete as appropriate). 

Name of child:  __________________________________ 

Year Group ___________ Class __________
Signed:  __________________________  



Date: ______________


